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CARMEL MOUNTAIN RANCH/SABRE SPRINGS COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 

March 8, 2017 

 
A regular meeting of the CMRCC/SS was held at the Carmel Mountain Ranch Branch Library on March 
8, 2017.  Eric Edelman, the Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.  Official business was 

conducted as reported below.  

 

Members Present Members Absent 

Ester Berry 
Rachele Melious 
Eric Edelman 

Deva Edelman 

Ryan Yamasaki 

Michael Nelson 
Kevin Hwang 
 

 

 

 
I. Call to order and welcome by the Chairman – Eric Edelman  

 

II. Agenda – approval motioned and seconded; 7 yes, 0 no, 0 abstentions (agenda approved). 
 

III. Introduction of Board Members. 
 

IV. Approval of minutes from January 2017 - approval motioned and seconded; 6 yes, 0 no, 1 

abstention (minutes approved). 
 

V. CMRCC/SS business. 

a. Public comment – None 

 

b. Neighborhood Police Report - Officer on duty Julie Dragt presented crime statistics.  For the 
month of January - Carmel Mountain Ranch: 0 residential break-ins, 3 commercial break-ins, 3 

car break-ins, 0 stolen vehicles; Sabre Springs: 0 residential break-ins, 1 commercial break-in, 

7 car break-ins, 0 stolen vehicles. For the month of February - Carmel Mountain Ranch: 0 
residential break-ins, 0 commercial break-ins, 10 car break-ins, 0 stolen vehicles; Sabre 

Springs: 1 residential break-in (suspect entered through unsecured side window), 1 
commercial break-in, 1 car break-in, 0 stolen vehicles. 
 

Residents are advised to not leave valuables in vehicles, even if vehicles are locked.  
 

c. CMR Fire Station - SDFD Battalion Chief John Fisher.  
 

In response to the recent CityGate report, a mapping model has been used to identify gaps in 
coverage. The fire department is looking to increase staffing in areas where needed, such as 
Black Mountain Ranch. 
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With the time change coming up, residents are advised to check their smoke detectors. 

 

Due to rains, grass is high. This will dry out in a couple of months and lead to fire danger. 
Residents are advised to clear brush around their homes. 

 

d. Assemblyman Brian Maienschein  representative - Lance Witmondt 

 
Two weeks ago was the legislative filing deadline. Assemblyman Maienschein submitted 
several bills, and will share the details soon. One  example is AB15, to increase funding for 
Dentical, and make dental care more accessible for low income children and seniors, as 

neglecting dental care can lead to costly and dangerous health conditions. 

 
Assemblyman Brian Maienschein’s office is accepting applications for high school and college 

interns. This is an opportunity to learn about what a legislative office does, and attend 
meetings and community events. 

 
e. Supervisor Kristin Gaspar representative - Dustin Steiner - not present 

 

f. Councilman Mark Kersey  representative -  Kyle Rodenbo - not present 
 

g. San Diego Planning Department - Tony Kempton - not present 
 

h. Senator Joel Anderson representative - not present 
 

i. Mayor Kevin Faulconer representative - not present 

 

j. Congressman Scott Peters representative - not present 
 

k. CMR Country Club Manager Kevin Hwang  

 
The country club is planning an Easter brunch and egg hunt. 

 
l. Chair’s Report  

 
The council is seeking new members from the community. 
 

m. Old Business - none 

 

n. New Business - none 
 

o. Action items - none 
 

VI. Adjournment at 7:04 PM. 
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Next meeting May 10, 2017, 6:30PM  
 

 (Meeting Minutes to be completed and then emailed to SDplanninggroups@sandiego.gov, 
kemptont@sandiego.gov, group/office representatives and jwagner@waltersmanagement.com, 

along with the other Council members.) 
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